FIRC Board of Directors’ Meeting

April 26, 2008
Shenandoah Junction, WV

Directors Present:  Rich Moore, Jo Ann Brown, Sali Peterson, Suzi McGraw, Pat Moore

Directors Absent:  Tony Colicchio, Laura Colicchio

Members Present:  Sandy Newkirk

The meeting opened at 2:00 pm and ended at 3:40 pm.

The president read the minutes of the January 26, 2008 meeting and the board approved.

Treasurer’s Report

Jo Ann Brown gave the Treasurer’s report.

Previous balance:
$1,304.81

Income:

   $920.00
(dues)



175.00
(first schooling show)

Expenses:
533.00
(show expenses)

Balance:
$1,866.81
Scholarship Fund        $380.00 
(balance)

Membership

36 families have renewed. 20 have yet to renew.

Suzi McGraw and Jo Ann Brown will create a list of people yet to renew.

Pat Moore will send out a snail mail reminder.  Last year the mailed reminders resulted in many renewals.

Old Business

Schooling Show Report – Pat Moore

The April show at Dave Goodman’s in Nokesville, VA had 11 riders and brought in $175.

Everyone enjoyed the warm spring day despite the fact that most horses were not in top shape yet.

Curt Pierce was a generous Judge, encouraging riders and giving helpful feedback.

Show Issues

Arm Ribbons

Pat is looking into getting arm ribbons made from heavier material.

Late Entries

Riders occasionally decided to enter classes late and forgot to pay.

Records

Show management will create a folder for each rider.  This folder will contain:

· Copy of the Negative Coggins

· Scores from each show 

· Judge’s notes

System of Scoring

We will keep to one system of scoring.  The Judge will explain to the riders how the system works.

Downtime between Classes

Show management will build more down time between classes and add more time for the Judge to speak with riders and for horses to recover before entering another class.

More Classes

Show management will add more classes for one – two riders at a time.  Riders will sign up for these on a separate form and have the option of being videotaped.

· Individual Rider Programs

· Open Classes (with unique names)

Ideas for May 17 Show

At the next show, make a full day of it to ease the feeling of rushing.

May 17 Schooling Show

The Judge for this show, Alex Pregitzer, will give lessons and work with horses at Rich Moore’s place on Friday, May 16. This money defrays the cost of her airfare.

New Business


Events Calendar


Clinics

The next Clinic is May 24 and 25 with Gudmar Petursson at Rich and Pat Moore’s home in Catharpin, VA.  The clinic is full, but there still is room for auditors.  On Friday, May 23, after 2:00 pm, Gudmar is available for private lessons and working with horses.


Schooling Shows

May 17 Thurmond, MD

The next schooling show is at Sally Thorpe and Sam Castleman’s place.  (Casual attire for this fun event.)

June 29 – Lexington, VA

This is a formal schooling show during the Virginia Gaited Jubilee.  This means FIRC riders should wear show attire.  The plan is to make this a Sanctioned Show in the future similar to Gudmar’s show in Kentucky.

September 6 – Venue Change

The September Show may change locations.  It may be held in Shenandoah Junction, WV at Suzi and Sandy’s farm.


Trail Rides 

May 31 – Rosaryville, MD

Tony and Laura Colicchio will host a trail ride at their home in Rosaryville, MD.

Drill Team

The Drill Team did not perform at Stratford Hall as Stratford never responded after the initial performance request.  

Rainy weather has hampered Drill Team practices and forced creative, last minute practices.

Performance

The Drill Team is set to perform at Lexington, VA on May 10.  Eight people will ride including Sverrir Bjartmarz, Megan Milloy, Tony Colicchio, Rich Moore, Dave Goodman, Caleb Nitz, Marsha Korose, and Jamie Sweeney.

Call for More Riders

The Drill Team needs more riders.  After the Lexington performance, practice will be open to club members wishing to join.  Reasons to join: it is fun and you and your horse get training.

Riders who have practiced with the drill team in the past, include: Susan Milloy, Sali Peterson, Marcia Newman, Jeanette Hoenig, Hedy Sladovich, Maureen and Jim Henry, Sam Castleman, Sally Thorpe, and Suzi McGraw.


Clothing / Club Logo Items

Susan Milloy has taken put in an order for new club clothing.  In addition, she has several items available.  Tony Colicchio has a supply t-shirts, sweatshirts, and caps available. 

Tölting Tote

Sali Peterson wants to create a bag for horse or personal items with the club logo.  We will put the information on the website to judge club interest.

USIHC Reports


Breeding Committee Report, Sali Peterson

The committee is quiet.


Promotions Committee Report, Sali Peterson

The committee is quiet.


Website Committee Report, Rich Moore

The Website Committee enlisted the help of a web master, Doug Smith.  The redesign of the USIHC website is progressing.


Youth Committee Report, Susan Milloy

The Youth Committee is restructuring itself.

The next FIRC Director’s Meeting will be July 26, 2008 at Laura and Tony’s home in Rosaryville, MD.
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